
PRINCIPLE UPDATE: 30 May 2023 

Dear all, 

Yesterday afternoon about 3.00 pm on the Multiplex side of the hoarding a digger tipped 

over and the heat from the engine caused some waste on the ground to smoulder creating a 

white smoke in the playground. 

Depending on the proximity to the site and smoke, students were either evacuated to the 

COLA or experienced a lockdown so that their classroom was sealed to prevent the smoke 

entering. There was no fire on the Multiplex site. 

Multiplex had cleared the incident within ten minutes and their workers were back on the 

job. 

Students returned to class if they had moved to the COLA, to finish their period 5 lesson. 

Students left as normal at the end of the day. 

You may (or may not) have heard from your student about this and I wanted you to be 

informed of exactly what happened. 

Finally, just a reminder to Year 10 parents that I have sent the Zoom link for the subject 

selection evening at 7.00 pm on Thursday. 

Regards, 

Susan 


